COMMENTS FROM PLANNING POLICY COMMITTEE ON PUBLIC REALM IMPROVEMENTS, KETTERING TOWN CENTRE 

A report to Planning Policy Committee  on 15th February summarised the consultation response on the proposed public realm improvements. 

Consultees had broadly supported the objectives of the improvements, but concern had been expressed by various interests about 

· a perceived reduction in on street parking 

· the removal of bus stops from Sheep St 

· changes to taxi ranks 

Planning Policy Committee unanimously supported the amendments to the scheme which addressed these concerns, in particular, 

· a proposed increase in the number of parking spaces in Sheep St 

· the creation of new bus stops in Northampton Rd and Station Rd,  which would be made possible by re-routing some bus routes,  including to the station and west and south of town, 

· revisiting, with the police and taxi trade, arrangements for taxi ranks in the Horsemarket and Silver St area. 

The Committee asked for a report back in due course about the bus routes which were to be changed. They also supported the creation of bus stops on London Rd in the vicinity of the swimming pool and cemetery, and the lengthening of parking waiting restrictions in Sheep St to an hour (from half an hour). 

Committee were keen that the public realm improvements were put into effect as quickly as possible

Finally, they asked for consultees to be provided with feedback about what had changed as a result of the consultation.  
